
 

 

 

 

 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Minutes of  Meeting held 7. 30 Tuesday 17 March  2015 at Parmoor House  

1. Register  
Roger Woodley (RW) (Chair) 
Richard de Carteret (RdC) 
Mike Duckering (MD) 
Freddie Gick (FG) 

John Henry (JHen)  
Douglas Ogle (DO) 
Lesley Whittal (LW)  
Roger Jones (RJ) 

Bob Keevil (RK)  
James Hodsdon (JHod)  (Sec) 
 

  
Apologies: Bruce Buchanan (BB), Fiona Clarke (FC), Cecil Sanderson (CS), Lloyd Surgenor (LS) 
 
RW reported the resignation, just received, of Stephen Lea. This was a setback to our ambitions to 
engage with social media, and we would need to consider again how to approach this. 
 
2. Minutes of last meeting: approved.  It merged that there was some uncertainty about the 
procedure for filing minutes etc; JHod to see what might need to be done. 

3. Matters Arising  

a. Basement flat, Parmoor House: RK had replied as agreed, advising the tenant that we did not wish 
to sell. 

b. Civic Day working group: had not in fact met again, but arrangements were well in hand, with 
prospect of all stalls being taken. 

c. Billings plaque: unveiling arrangements reportedly in good shape; considerable interest in 
attending, including from Billings family. 

d. New logo: any further consideration of this to await arrival of Alec Hamilton 

e. Civic Awards press release: draft believed to be still with Karen Radford 

4. AGM: this yearÕs format (fewer reports by officers, lively Open Forum) was felt to have gone well, 
and should serve as the model for 2016.  

5. Reports : 

RW suggested adopting a clearer annual cycle for committee reporting, as follows: 

Finance  April July October January 

House  March June September December 

Events  [tbd]    

Membership  April July October January  

 

Planning Forum to continue to report monthly. (All to be reviewed at next meeting; there was no bar 
on important matters - eg approval of major expense - being raised as and when required.) 

 



 

a. Planning : NTR 

b. House : RK reported that the redundant filing cabinet had gone to the Furniture Recycling Project; 
redecoration of the Baring and Bache rooms should start in the next week; making good of water 
damage to next-door flat had cost £195; Rob Wilson had found a cheaper option for re-carpeting the 
basement flat. 

c. Public Realm working group: in BBÕs absence, DO recorded that CBC/GCC officers were now 
aware of this CCS initiative; we noted a possible source of name confusion with Cheltenham 
Development Task ForceÕs own Public Realm group. 

d. Newsletter: MD noted that the next issue would go to press shortly; more of the editorial 
preparation had had to be farmed out, which would increase the cost. 

6. Assets of Community Value : FG had convened a diverse group to consider a long list of 
candidate sites, and now tabled a short list of 25 or so. He highlighted the prospective benefits of ACV 
listing: the right of a community to bid, should a site go on the market, and agreement that ACV listing 
would be a Ômaterial considerationÕ in the planning process. Listed Building listing was designed to 
safeguard fabric, but offered no protection against adverse change of use. After some discussion 
about existing safeguards for certain categories on the list (allotments, nature reserves), the 
committee endorsed the shortlist (with the addition of Imperial Gardens) as a suitable first step for 
Cheltenham, in line with what civic societies elsewhere had already done. It was felt that sites 
currently in private ownership (such as the Victoria Ground and Exmouth gardens) should be 
highlighted, and some work on correctly defining the suggested sites would be needed before the 
formal submissions were made (by end of March). 

7. General Election : at the Conservative parliamentary candidateÕs request, RW had hosted an 
informal introduction to the CCS for Alex Chalk. Roger and Diane Brown, Lesley Whittal and Dick 
Nickalls had attended. RW felt that next time round, CCS should consider running a hustings session 
with all candidates. 

8. AOB: The visit by Gloucester Civic Society was all set for 23 July, with RW and RJ leading walks. 
A Gloucestershire group meeting was planned for 13 June.  

In the absence of several members, it was not possible this evening to allocate/agree all roles and 
representational responsibilities ; RW would consult, and circulate proposals ahead of the next 
ExCom meeting. 

Renovation of heritage lamp standards in Lypiatt Terrace  (raised at AGM by Sheila Chaplin): 
Sheila had since come up with a more detailed proposal, the first step being that CCS should take the 
lead in contacting GCC to establish the likely cost. We could then consider how much CCS might 
contribute, alongside other occupiers of the Terrace. This was agreed . Initial action with RW. 

The meeting closed at 9.10. Date of next meeting  confirmed as: Thursday 23 April, 7.30 pm.  

 

JHod 18.03.15 

 

 


